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18 February 2013
Victorian Environmental Assessment Council

PO Box 500

EAST MELBOURNE, VICTORIA 3002
Dear Sir/Madam 

Subject:  Investigation into additional prospecting areas in parks
We, the Yarra Riverkeeper Association, are a not for profit, community based organisation that aims to protect and restore the Yarra River and its environs, for current and future generations. 
The Yarra River rises in the Yarra Ranges National Park, one of the areas being considered in this investigation.  We are very concerned that the Park may be opened up for recreational prospecting, for the following reasons.

1. The bulk of Melbourne’s water supply is sourced from the Yarra River catchment in the Park.  The high quality of the water is directly attributable to it coming from a closed catchment, in which there are no buildings, no roads and no public access.

2. Much of the Park is natural forest (without any human impacts), rich in biodiversity with many threatened species.  Care of this pristine area (rare in Victoria) is reliant on there being no public access.

3. We acknowledge the many benefits of permitting and encouraging people to visit our national parks for recreational pursuits.  But that access must not be at the expense of the park’s values, and must be governed by how intrusive is the activity.  For example bush walking and nature study have relatively little impact (but not nil) compared to, say, skiing and off-road driving.  Recreational prospecting, on the other hand, can be quite intrusive because participants will not stay on designated walking tracks, and will disturb the soil and surface vegetation.  That will potentially cause local environmental damage, eg to delicate (and often hidden) ground orchids, and introduce weeds and other foreign organisms.
4. Our national parks should not be exploited for economic gain, which is one of the drivers of recreational prospecting.
In summary, we strongly oppose prospecting in any section of Yarra Ranges National Park, where that activity is (or runs the risk of being) more intrusive that what is already permitted.  
Yours faithfully
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Ian Penrose

Riverkeeper, for and on behalf of the Yarra Riverkeeper Association
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Yarra Riverkeeper Association Inc. P.O. Box 320, Fairfield VIC 3078

ABN: 95 339 378 852 www.yarrariver.org.au
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